
EXHIBIT C
ADEQ REVIEW AND NO OBJECTION 

CORRESPONDENCE



ADEQ
ARKANSAS 
Department of Environmental Quality

January 14, 2019

Mr. Jeremy Rigsby 
Environmental Scientist 
FTN Associates Ltd.
3 Innwood Circle, Suite 220 
Little Rock, AR 72211 -2449

RE: Vulcan Construction Materials, LLC Use Attainability Analysis
FTN No. R06532-1009-001

Dear Mr. Rigsby:

Thank you for submitting Development of and Technical Support for Site-Specific Criteria for 
Total Dissolved Solids and Sulfate in Brushy Creek and Sulfate in Stennitt Creek, Lawrence 
County, Arkansas for Vulcan Construction Materials, LLC (Vulcan). The Department reviewed 
responses provided by FTN Associates, LTD on October 5, 2018. The Department has no further 
comments. The Department has no objections to Vulcan moving forward with a Petition to 
Initiate Rulemaking pursuant to Ark. Code. Ann. 8-4-202(c).

The Department will provide documentation of Vulcan’s proposed site-specific criteria and 
aquatic life designated use attainment to US EPA Region 6 Water Quality Standards staff. The 
Department will also submit appropriate correspondence reflecting cooperation with the State on 
addressing the Department’s and EPA comments and recommendations.

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach me at 501-682-0660 or 
clem@adeq.state.ar.us.

Sincere!

Sarah Clem
ADEQ Branch Manager 
Water Quality Planning Branch 
Office of Water Quality

Cc: Allan Gates, Mitchell Williams


